FOR CONSIDERATION

Adoption of Fiscal Year 2021 Budget

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the fiscal year 2021 Budget. Ms. Black stated the budget is balanced and remains ready for the Commission's consideration.

Beer, wine, and liquor license - Saumil Patel and Shiv Patel of Lake Park Liquor, LLC. DBA. Smitty's Liquor - 1265 Lakes Blvd, Lake Park, GA

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the item. Ms. Black stated the request is due to a change in ownership, adding that all requirements have been met.

Beer and wine license - Mayank Pandya of Lake Park Food Mart, LLC DBA Lake Park Food Mart - 7215 Lakes Blvd, Lake Park, GA

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the item. Ms. Black stated the request is due to a change in ownership, adding all requirements have been met.

Fiber Optic to Lowndes EOC

ITS Representative, Paul Basehore, presented a proposal in the amount of \$198,775.00, for the extension of a fiber optic link to the Lowndes County Emergency Operations Center. County Manager, Joe Pritchard, stated staff found only one vendor, Mr. Dave Stacey, that could manage the entire project. Chairman Slaughter stated one vendor will provide a greater accountability if there are any issues. Chairman Slaughter further stated this is a much needed project in that dependable communications are vital to emergency response. Vice Chairman Marshall questioned the size of the fiber, to which Mr. Basehore replied ninety-six strand.

Judicial System Software Purchase

ITS Representative, Paul Basehore, presented a proposal in the amount of \$102,762.00, from Tyler Technologies for judicial system software needed by the Probate Court. Mr. Basehore stated the technology will greatly improve the court's function with regards to licenses and other records.

Approval of Clyattstone Rd.-Simpson Ln. ROW and Easement Purchases (Parcels 26 and 34)

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item in the amount of \$23,590.00. Mr. Fletcher stated both parcels have been previously approved by the Commission; however, the names on the deeds changed. This being the case, the deeds need to be considered with the updated names.

Amendment to TPO Agreement FY2021 - Transit

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented a clerical update to Lowndes County's agreement with MIDS Inc. Mr. Fletcher stated the update will not increase the cost to the county and only addresses a change from fixed pricing to unit pricing.